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The Executive Council, in a meeting held on this date, approved a Department of Corrections – Mount Pleasant 
request for an emergency allocation in the amount of $25,267.58, subject to an audit of actual invoices. On 
January 13, 2024, subzero temperatures damaged an actuator and steam coil. Request was to cover repair costs.  
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April 12, 2024 

Victoria Newton 
Executive Council 
L O C A L 

Subject: Damages to Actuator and Steam Coil due to Subzero Temperatures on  
   on January 13, 2024 
 Department of Corrections – Mount Pleasant 
 Claim dated March 12, 2024 

AOS Claim ID: 3677 

In accordance with Executive Council policy, we have examined the claim for 
29C.20 funds for the above-mentioned damage.  It is our conclusion that the above 
damage incurred by the Department of Corrections – Mount Pleasant is covered by 
Chapter 29C.20 of the Code of Iowa.  The Department’s allocation request totaled 
$27,000.00; however, it included an increase for inflation of approximately $1,500.00.  
This estimated amount will be excluded from the allocation request.  Therefore, we 
recommend an Executive Council allocation in the amount of $25,267.58, subject to an 
audit of actual invoices. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Brian R. Brustkern, CPA 
Deputy Auditor of State 

cc: Beth Skinner, Director, Department of Corrections 
 Lauri Buckert, Budget Analyst, Department of Corrections – Mount Pleasant 
 Heather Hackbarth, Department of Management 
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